Region IV Council
Wednesday, May 18, 2011
Minutes from February 16, 2011
Opening Prayer – President Cleve Corlett called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.
Old Business:

September minutes were provided by Stefanie Reponen and approved as amended.
Treasurer’s report was approved.

New Business: 
Guest Speakers finalized for May (Bishop Gulick) and September (Dean Markham) 
Outreach Proposal provided by Jane Gilchrist was discussed and accepted as below:

Alive - $1000.00

Child & Family Network Centers - $500.00

David’s Place Day Shelter (Carpenter’s Shelter) - $750.00

Diocesan Youth Mission Vouchers - $400.00

La Iglesia Santa Maria - $500.00

St. Clement Winter Shelter (Carpenter’s Shelter) - $750.00

Healthy Families Alexandria - $250.00 

New Neighbors ESL program - $200.00

Daily lunch and Saturday Hot Meal Program / Meade Memorial  - $250.00 (new to our list)
Friends of Guest House - $200.00 (new to our list)
Chaplaincy Services at Inova Alexandria Hospital - $100.00

Board of Lady Managers at Inova Alexandria Hospital - $100.00


Total amount:  $5000.00

Karen Grane will rework the Yahoo list serve to update and remove duplicates.
CFNC has hired a new Executive Director effective May 1, 2011 – absentee report from Geoff Giovanetti
Youth Delegate from Region IV was nominated and accepted between meetings - Martha Crawley from St. Clement’s.
Round Robin: 

Christ Church 

· Celebrating the purchase and renovating of the Fowler House 10 years ago.

· Choral Evensong will take place at 5:00 pm Sunday, March 6th, preceded by an organ concert that begins at 4:40 pm and followed by a reception

· On World Mission Sunday, the Rev Brian Sellers-Peterson will be our guest preacher and faith formation teacher.  He works at ER-D.

· Plans are underway for teaming with Grace Church again this summer for VBS which will be from 7-11 to 7-15

· We will have a joint Good Friday service at midday with St. Paul’s Church.  Evening service is at 7:30 pm

· Small group Lenten gatherings will be studying the movie ‘Chocolat’ rather than a book this year.

Grace
Music at Grace pamphlet provided for February – May events
Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill

· The ordination of Linda Murphy and four others to the vocational diaconate Diocese of Virginia was an historic and glorious celebration.  Linda will continue as pastoral associate at Immanuel.

· A four week Lenten series will focus on Frank Wade’s book; Transforming Scripture.  On Wednesday evenings, a soup or salad supper will begin at 6:30 pm and the program will end by 8:30 pm. All are welcome.

· 2011, a Jubilee (70th) year for Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill will be celebrated with gifts of thanks giving to Nets for Life and a special service on Sunday, May 1..

· School for the Sprit will begin on Wednesday, May 4; topics to be announced. 

St. Clement’s

· The Hypothermia Shelter opened on January 2 and is open six days a week.  Although women can be accommodated, so far Carpenter’s Shelter has brought only men as guests to St. Clement’s, due to the greater need for overflow space for them.   
· The Rev. Cynthia Park, deacon, has been recommended by the Diocese of Virginia Commission on Ministry’s Committee on the Priesthood for ordination to the priesthood.

· Our Seminarian, Evan Clendenin, was ordained to the diaconate on December 4, 2010 and will be ordained to the priesthood in May in his home diocese, Erie, PA.  

· The St. Clement Episcopal Day School is fully subscribed for the new school year beginning in September.

Closing Prayer

